Aliza Barraza

From: Brenda Marts

Sent: Sunday, July 13, 2025 2:57 PM

To: District3; District5; District4; District2; District1; COB_mail
Subject: item 32

CAUTION: This message and sender come from outside Pima County. If you did not expect this
message, proceed with caution. Verify the sender's identity before performing any action, such as
clicking on a link or opening an attachment.

This procurement involves “a comprehensive water infrastructure upgrade requiring contractors to
furnish all labor, materials, equipment, and services to complete a new well site with associated
infrastructure. Key project deliverables include installing a new submersible pump, chlorination
facility, transmission main, hydro tank, and comprehensive electrical and control systems with
SCADA integration.” With site address at 11700 S. Harrison Rd, it’s difficult to ignore the proximity of
this $1.58 million pump well upgrade to the proposed site of the Project Blue data center. We know
that there are negotiations going on behind closed doors about shunting water to Project Blue (one of
the key reasons the City of Tucson is required to annex the land). We leave as an open-ended
question whether or not this upgrade, including its SCADA control system, may be part of that
infrastructure.



